Teresa Muir

Director -

Regulatory Matters

Bell Canada

105, rue Hôtel-de-Ville

6e étage

Hull (Québec) J8X 4H7

Tel:  (819) 773-6030

Fax:  (819) 770-7638

Internet ID:  bell.regulatory@bell.ca

11 May 2000

Ms. Ursula Menke 

Secretary General

Canadian Radio-television and

  Telecommunications Commission

Ottawa, Ontario

K1A 0N2

Dear Ms. Menke:

Subject:
SRB – Annual Updating of Aps and General Circulars

 AUTONUM 
Attached are 5 copies of the updated G.C. 101.15 and G.C. 301.2 dated December 1999.  In accordance with Decision 97-9 – Price Cap Regulation and Related Issues, paragraph 219, Bell Canada has elected to file these accounting Manual updates on an annual basis.

 AUTONUM 
Bell Canada adopted the Systems Application and Products (SAP) accounting system in 1999.  As a result, Function Code and Type of Expenditure (TOE) Code are no longer an integral part of the System of Account for Operating Expenses.

 AUTONUM 
The Company continues to record its operating revenues in the 500 series of accounts.  For general ledger and business management purposes the 500 series of accounts are mapped into the 400 series of accounts.

Yours truly,

Teresa Muir

Director - Regulatory Matters

Attachments

c.c.:
CRTC Regional Offices (Montréal, Ottawa)

